

Greetings! November 15, 2019

In September, God led me to leave my comfort zone behind and to embark on full-time deputation. Through countless hours of emails and phone calls, many meetings were scheduled. I've traveled from Florida, to Wisconsin, North Carolina, Michigan, and Illinois, totaling more than 4,000 miles.

I especially enjoyed the opportunity to teach several groups of children and teens regarding the subject of world missions and Grenada. They enjoyed playing with the two-headed doll and reptile models on the display table and learning ways they can be missionaries to those in their sphere of influence. It is truly evident to me that children are the future of the church and the time to reach them is passing by each day!

After teaching a Bible lesson about "Being a Light in Your World," one small boy came up to me and said he was praying about if God wants him to go the mission field someday and asked for prayer that he could lead his brother to Christ.

Please pray that my schedule will fill up quickly for January through May 2020. God has been so good! Currently, about 40% of my monthly needed support has been promised through churches and individuals. Through God's provision, we will soon have the land needed for the new church building (which will include space for the Christian school) ... My goal is to be able to go to Grenada in June of 2020 or before, but much more work needs to be done for that to be possible.

In the month of December, I will be dropping in at several churches in Pennsylvania while visiting family and friends for the holidays. Thank you for your faithful prayers and financial support. I sincerely pray you will have a blessed Christmas and start to the new year, with many cherished memories.

Serving Christ,
Rebekah Childers
Missionary to Grenada, West Indies

